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January 
1987 - The Prime Minister visited Zimbabwe and met with 

a number of leaders of the Front Line States at 
. Victoria Falls. 

• 
April 
1987 	- The Canadian Government provided more than 

$5.8 million during the fiscal year (1987/88) to 
victims of apartheid in South Africa. 

October 
1987 

- The Secretary of State for External Affairs 
visited Zambia, Mozambique and South Africa. 
Mr. Clark held talks with Foreign Minister Botha 
on South Africa's intentions to initiate 
fundamental change and enter into dialogue with 
black leaders; 

- The Prime Minister and the Secretary of State 
for External Affairs met with Oliver Tambo, 
President of the ANC, in Ottawa. 

- The Francophone Summit at Quebec issued a 
resolution on South Africa. Canada pledged 
$350,000 towards the scholarship fund for South 
Africans set up by the Francophonie; 

- As a result of the success of the $7 million 
Canadian education programme to date and the 
high demands placed on it by South Africans and 
Canadian, an additional $1.2 million was 
approved, including $500,000 for labour 
education. 

- At Vancouver, under the chairmanship of Prime 
Minister Mulroney, Commonwealth Heads of 
Government issued the Okanagan Programme of 
Action on Southern Africa which, inter alia, 
established the Commonwealth Committee of 
Foreign Ministers on Southern Africa for the 
purpose of furthering Commonwealth objectives on 
combatting apartheid. It is chaired by  the 

 Secretary of State for External Affairs of 
Canada; 

- $500,000 was provided to the newly created 
Commonwealth Nassau Fellowship Programme for 
black South Africans who qualify for university 
or technical college education but lack the 
necessary funds. • 


